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Installation of OfficersInstallation of OfficersInstallation of OfficersInstallation of Officers 

Lincoln Lodge #80Lincoln Lodge #80Lincoln Lodge #80Lincoln Lodge #80 

Benevolent and Protective Order of Elks 

cordially invites you to the installation of 

Laurie K. MontagLaurie K. MontagLaurie K. MontagLaurie K. Montag    

Exalted Ruler Elect 

For the Fraternal year 2017-2018 

and her fellow officers 

Saturday, April 1, 2017 at 3:00pmSaturday, April 1, 2017 at 3:00pmSaturday, April 1, 2017 at 3:00pmSaturday, April 1, 2017 at 3:00pm    

5910 South 58th Street Lincoln, Nebraska5910 South 58th Street Lincoln, Nebraska5910 South 58th Street Lincoln, Nebraska5910 South 58th Street Lincoln, Nebraska    

Reception following installation 
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Scholarship chair Laurie Montag extends her 
warmest thanks to the great folks who came to 
read and score scholarship applications on Mon-
day, March 6. Those hard-working folks included 
Susan Lien, Lu Hamilton, Sammi Montag, Mark 
Long, Larry Bratt, Gerry Miles, Larry and Vicki 
Jurgens, Dave Kirby, Wauneta Peterson, and Larry 
Schwindt. We couldn't do it without you! 

Please be sure to mark your calendars for Youth 
Night, Monday, May 1 at the Southeast Community 
College gymnasium. 

Thanks!! 

!!ATTENTION!! 

 
We are still needing help with con-
cessions for the Nebraska Spring 
Game on April 15th.  

Please contact ER Montag if 
you’re willing and available to 
help! The more the merrier! 

Spring Game 

Monday May 1st is shaping up to be a 
busy evening! 

Word has it that Wade Graft will be at the 
Lincoln Airport with a group from the 
American Legion and the VFW to welcome 
home a group of Vietnam Veterans return-
ing from their Honor Flight. 

If you are interested in joining the group, 
get with Wade and let him know. Plan to 
wear your red ELKS polo. 

An Honor Flight Welcome 

Fried Pollock 

Homemade Baked Beans 

Coleslaw with Pickle Spears 

Rye Bread 

Homemade Brownies and Ice-Cream       

for dessert 

 

April 8th, 2017 

Cocktails 5.30p Dinner 6.30p 

$10 gets you in the door! 

 

Come and share some good fellow-

ship. Great food, good music, and 

many raffle prizes! 

    

Sponsored by friends of the late Rick Logan 



As we set off on a new year of Lodge 80, I'd first like to say a big thanks 

for entrusting the leadership of the lodge to me and my crew of great 

officers! I'd like to welcome brand new officers Walt Powell as Lecturing 

Knight, Cheree Buesing as Esquire, and Wahadi Allen as Inner Guard. 

Please extend your hand in welcome to them for stepping up to serve our 

lodge in this manner! They will join Troy Pedersen as Leading Knight; 

Harry Montag as Loyal Knight; and Mary Brooks as Chaplain. Also a big 

thanks for continuing to serve to Jerry Wilson, Lodge Secretary; Wauneta 

Petersen, Lodge Treasurer; Larry Jurgens, Lodge Tiler; and our Trustees, 

headed up by Scott Schrage, including Terry Edwards, Bob Sindlar, Gerry 

Miles, and new Trustee Larry Schwindt.  

Last year's officers will be representing the lodge at State Ritual Competi-

tion in Grand Island at the end of the month. All officers work very hard at 

Ritual - and a big thanks goes to those who have put significant time into 

this endeavor. 

I'd also like to thank Larry Bratt and all the PERs who are planning a great 

installation ceremony, as well as for the help they give in making the 

lodge work. 

Please be sure to mark your calendars for the Fish Fry on April 8, surely a 

fun time with delicious food! Also, Tacos & Talent will take the stage 

on April 22, so be practicing up a storm and come share your special gift, 

or that of a family member. 

Here's to a great year! Hope to see you at the Lodge! 

Grand Exalted Ruler, 
2016-2017 
Michael F. Zellen 
Message from the GER 
Grand Lodge Newsletter, 
April 2017 

 

Progressive Leadership 
Builds a Successful 
Lodge. 

Exalted Ruler 
Lodge No. 80 
2017-2018 
 
Laurie K. Montag 

VOLUME  129,  ISSUE  1  PAGE  2  

Exalted Rulers, congratulations upon your election as the leader of 
your Lodge. Your Members have put their faith and trust in you be-
cause of your willingness to volunteer your time and effort. They be-
lieve in your leadership to assume the challenges that lie ahead. You 
must lead with impartiality and perform the duties with which you are 
charged. 
 
You should set your goals and encourage every Member to become 
involved in your Lodge and Lodge-sponsored community activities. 
Local community service programs will stimulate a return to increasing 
your Lodge membership. 
 
As the leader of your Lodge, you are charged with following the Con-
stitution and Laws of the Order and Lodge Bylaws. Take advantage of 
the tools and manuals that are available to help you do so, including 
the Grand Lodge manuals posted at Elks.org. These manuals will 
provide the guidance to ensure that you will have a successful year as 
the leader of your Lodge. 
 
New Lodge Officers, thank you for accepting the challenge of helping 
lead the activities aimed at achieving your Lodge goals. You need to 
be proactive in seeking opportunities to be a vital contributor to the 
growth and success of your Lodge. As you participate in those activi-
ties, remember that your actions speak louder than words. Approach 
all of your Elks activities with a positive frame of mind, and earn the 
reputation as an energetic person. 
 
Activities are vital to a successful Lodge. They should focus on family 
and community involvement when planning activities throughout the 
year. Involve new Members and encourage them to become active in 
Lodge and social functions. New ideas from new Members will have a 
positive influence on the future direction of the Lodge. 
 
The pride and knowledge that you embrace – properly cultivated in the 
hearts of our Members, and keeping the membership informed and 
involved – are the solutions to our problems.  
 
In closing, I wish you every success, and with hard work, determina-
tion and the support from your Members, your Lodge will prosper and 
grow.  
 
And finally, thank you for being an Elk, and for Caring and Sharing and 
demonstrating that Elks are Leading the Way. 

One of the fund raisers for the DOES is to work the UNL stadium stands for the Spring 
Football Game which is Saturday, April 15. Kick off time is at 1 p.m., so reporting time 
is 11 a.m.. Twelve volunteers are needed. If you can work, please contact Wauneta 
P e t e r s o n  a t  4 0 2 - 4 8 3 - 1 6 4 9  ( l e a v e  a  m e s s a g e )  o r 
email wvpeterson@windstream.net. Names of workers are needed by April 9. If you have 
questions please get in touch with Wauneta. 
 
The DOES will be having their annual flower sale in May. Flowers are from Finke's 
Garden. Orders need to be placed by Monday, April 17. Contact a DOE for an order 
form! Flowers need to be picked up at the ELKS Lodge on Thursday, May 11 or  Friday, 
May 12, 2017 between 4:30 and 7:00 p.m. 
 
Our next meeting is April 17 at 7:00 p.m. Hope you are all enjoying this beautiful weather! 
 
In Sisterly Love, 
Wauneta Peterson 

President 
Drove No. 4 
 
Wauneta Peterson 



Greetings fellow Elks, 

 

Since this is my first journey into publishing, please be patient. 

 

First of all, I would like to thank Exalted Ruler Laurie for considering me 

for the station. Secondly, I would like to thank Brother and close friend 

Larry Bratt for nominating me and, most importantly, I would like to 

thank the members for electing me. I hope I can meet the high expecta-

tions that everyone has for me. 

 

Just think, if everyone practices the tenant of my station, brotherly love, 

what a place the world would be. 

 

See you in lodge.  

-Walt Powell, Lecturing Knight 
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… Great turn out for the St. Paddy’s Day dinner, once again P.E.R. John Aman outdid 

himself. Corned beef was to die for, as was all of it. Thanks all who helped with this meal, 

and for P.E.R. Aman’s sponsorship of it. Dinners like this are what keep the lights on ... 

Don’t forget the Fish Fry Dinner coming up, Vicki Logan, Scott and Jodi Schrage, and 

many others sponsor this dinner in memory of Rick Logan. Please call into the Lodge with 

a head count so they know how much supplies to purchase. See date and details else-

where in the Elk-O-Gram ... have you turned in your check for Hobart’s Hedge Fund yet? 

We are getting closer! Be a Salad Shredder or a Cake Decorator. We are now topping 

$5,000, only $2500 to go. Please, make out a check and write “dishwasher” in the memo 

area, mail it to the Lodge or bring it to the Pub while you are enjoying a nice cold adult 

beverage, or a great lunch, or light supper … Roxy and Nancy and crew can whip up 

some tasty meals in a jiffy, and your Lounge is a great place to entertain out of town 

guests, family, friends, or just yourself. It’s a win-win for all of us ... a big “Thank You’ to 

Chase Orsborn, our member that owns Orsborn’s Chem-Dry Carpet Service here in 

Lincoln. He came out and cleaned our Lodge Room carpet after the meeting last 

Wednesday evening and it looks great! Our budget now includes funds to service our 

carpet on a regular basis, and keep it looking good ... it isn’t too late to have a look at our 

proposed budget and discuss. We’ll vote on it at the April 19 meeting. One thing tho, we 

need to increase patronage at our Lounge, or we will be faced with cutting hours and 

services, and you can’t grow a Lodge by cutting what it offers. We have held steady on 

membership the last few years, but our Lodge is actually designed to operate in the black 

with a membership of 500 or more. I have been a member 18 years and have never seen 

those numbers. I know many of you remember when it was downtown, three stories and 

had over 1500 members. Maybe those are the halcyon days of Elks 80, and perhaps we’ll 

never see those numbers again, but in a city nearing 300,000 people, it seems we could 

get a few more people involved. If every person brought in just one new member, we’d be 

there. Think about that a minute! You are a member, and enjoy the many activities and 

opportunities the Lodge has to offer, why wouldn’t your friends? The dues are reason-

able. Our yearly dues are less than most folks’ cable bill for a month. The Lodge Room is 

a great place to rent for receptions, Family Reunions, company meetings. Our Lodge is 

family-friendly and has activities for everyone. Pick up a couple applications from the 

office when you are in, keep them in the car, in your purse. Most people are willing to join 

if someone just asks them. Years ago, John Aman recruited me. He simply said, “Give it 

a try. If you don’t like it after a year, then don’t renew. No harm, no foul”... 18 years 

later....well….as you know, it’s a great group of people ... Hope you can make new Officer 

Installation on April 1, it’s a public event, so bring the family and interested parties. First 

time in Elks Lodge #80‘s history we’ve ever had back to back female E.R.s! ... Plan on 

coming to Tacos ‘N Talent Saturday April 22. Work on your stand-up comedy, bring out 

your kids or grandkids, let them play their recital pieces. Do you make quilts? Bring one to 

play show and tell! Same for other hobbies or interests you have. Don’t be shy, we’re all 

family! … Remember the Spring Game is upcoming this month, please contact Wauneta 

Peterson to volunteer for concessions for that game, and be thinking about it for the fall 

line up. This is a great fundraiser for the Does and Elks, and if we each pitch in and 

volunteer for even only 1 game, we’ll have plenty of help and not burn anyone out. It is 

really a lot of fun! … See you at the Lodge... 

My new station in our lodge, after our installation on April 1, is that of 

the Esteemed Loyal Knight. I am following Troy who is moving up to 

the Esteemed Leading Knight. My new position is the third chair of the 

lodge, Troy is in the second chair, and my wife Laurie is our new Ex-

alted Ruler, following Mary (PER) who is taking another chair as Chap-

lain. 

I would like to take this time to welcome our three new Officers! 

Cheree, Walt, and Wahadi (Big Al) and of course Larry #3. For the 

past several years, I have had the pleasure of being around the 

Larry’s. It will be kind of strange not seeing them all of the time at Rit-

ual Practice. 

This year Justice is my chair’s calling. There are a number of mean-

ings for the term Justice. As one person put it “Justice is a noun mean-

ing the quality of conforming to principles of reason, to generally ac-

cepted standards of right and wrong, and to the stated terms of laws, 

rules, agreements, etc., rightfulness or lawfulness.” 

This month, April, can in a number of ways, be referred to as the Jus-

tice Month. One of our Founding Fathers, an author, inventor, writer, 

scholar, and President was born. Thomas Jefferson. He was a lawyer 

and served in local government as a magistrate, county lieutenant, and 

member of the House of Burgesses in his early professional life. As a 

member of the Continental Congress, he was chosen in 1776 to draft 

the Declaration of Independence, which has been regarded ever since 

as a charter of American and universal liberties. The document pro-

claims that all men are equal in rights, regardless of birth, wealth, or 

status, and that the government is the servant, not the master, of the 

people. He also authored the Virginia Statute for Religious Free-

dom began simply as Bill No. 82, "A Bill For establishing religious free-

dom." As President, he helped to procure a piece of land from the 

French known as the Louisiana Territory and in 1803 the hiring of two 

inspiring explorers, Lewis and Clark, to investigate the area where we 

call home today. 

As we begin our new year, let’s offer a helping hand to each other. 

When we witness injustices, let’s try to make it 

right. We as Elks can and will make a difference 

in the lives of others by being example setters. 

Lets be the beacon that others can follow. See 

you around the Lodge! 

-Harry Montag, Loyal Knight 

To all, this is your new Leading Knight Troy Pedersen! It was a wonder-

ful experience to serve as your Loyal Knight over the past year, with ER  

Brooks. She did a wonderful job as Exalted Ruler and is now a shiny 

new PER. I am sure she will do an outstanding job in her new position, 

helping to guide incoming Exalted Ruler Laurie Montag. In my new 

position as Leading Knight, I hope to make the Lodge more appealing 

to new members, to be more active, and to help with the charitable 

works that ELKS have done in Lincoln for nearly 130 years!  

It has to be a wonderful tidbit to know that the ELKS started Flag Day, 

which is now a recognized National Holiday. To be involved with an 

organization with such history and charitable background, and to be 

able to give back to the local community that we all live in and enjoy is 

enormous. It has been a real honor to serve as a Lodge Officer for 

Lincoln Lodge No. 80, you get so much back, more than you will ever 

know. The more you give, the more you feel at peace. Any one of us 

could go at any time. I know I will be ready when 

the time comes, because I know I made a real 

difference. 

So as always, get active go to the dinners, and 

JUST HAVE FUN.  

-Troy Pedersen, Leading Knight 
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...and now for the Quickies... Knight’s Tales 



PAGE  4  

...Our Members... Committee Reports 

Membership Drawing: The membership drawing for the 
March 1st meeting was $251. Ed Peeks was the name 
drawn, and he was not present to win. The membership 
drawing for the March 15th meeting was $268. James Kirk 
was the name drawn, and he was not present to win. 

Americanism: No Report.  
Boy Scouts: There was 1 Eagle Scout Ceremony attended. 
Drug Awareness: No Report.  
Girl Scouts: No Report.  
Hide Program: No Report. 
Hoop Shoot: No Report. 
House Committee: 1) The dinners for the next several months have 
been scheduled. May 14, Mother’s Day Brunch; May 20, Dinner; June 
18, Father’s Day Brunch; June 24, Dinner; July 8, Dinner; and August 
12, Dinner. 2) We will be using a member to perform carpet cleaning 
on a regular basis. 3) Budgets are due. 
Hunter’s Safety: No Report. 
ENF: $18.80 as of March 5th. This year’s goal is $4.65. 
Membership: No Report. 
Midget Football: No Report. 
Retention: Membership is at 255. 74 members have paid their 2017-
2018 Lodge Dues already. 
Scholarship: 1) Scholarship awards night is scheduled for May 1st at 
Southeast Community College 
Soccer Shoot: No Report. 
Social Community Welfare: No Report. 
Veterans Committee: Celebrated 7 birthdays this month. Popcorn 
and cookies are a popular item. Wade indicated there may be a Girl 
Scout cookie shortage in Lincoln! The Freedom Festival is scheduled 
for June 24th, at the VA, from 9-5. 

Sickness & Distress: 
Rich Todd - Fluid Buildup in Lungs 

Chuck Meisinger - Double Pneumonia 

 

Deaths: 
Elton Brodd passed March 3, 2017 
 
Members for Consideration: 
None 

 
Members for Reinstatement: 
None 
 
Members Initiated: 
Neal Anthony 

Jerrod Gray 

Justin White 

 
Hidden Number: March’s hidden number was 

15398, Dave Kirby, hidden on the Hidden Number 

tag on the Calendar page. 

The Jolly Corker Pub and Kitchen are open for lunch starting at 
11:30 Monday - Saturday. Now also serving light suppers!  
 
Come join us for phillies, soups, shrimp, burgers, salads, and more! 
 
Remember that the Jolly Corker Pub closes at 9pm Monday - 
Thursday. 
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Exalted Ruler………... 

Leading Knight……… 

Loyal Knight…………. 

Lecturing Knight……. 

Esquire……………….. 

Inner Guard………….. 

Tiler…………………… 

Secretary…………….. 

Treasurer…………….. 

Chaplain……………... 

Trustee 1 Year………. 

Trustee 2 Year………. 

Trustee 3 Year………. 

Trustee 4 Year………. 

Trustee 5 Year………. 

Presiding Justice…… 

Laurie Montag 

Troy Pedersen 

Harry Montag 

Walter Powell 

Cheree Buesing 

Wahadi Allen 

Larry Jurgens 

Jerry Wilson 

Wauneta Peterson 

Mary Brooks PER 

Terry Edwards PER 

Robert Sindlar 

Scott Schrage 

Gerald Miles PER 

Larry Schwindt PER 

Amy Jacobsen PER 

2017-2018  

Elks’ Lodge #80 Officers 
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2017-2018 Committees 

Please Join us April 25 to assemble the Elk-O-Gram for May! Thanks to 
Sharon Buss, Stephen Wirth, Wahadi Allen, Harry & Laurie Montag, Sammi 

Montag, Maureen Sadler, and Randy King for folding the March EOG.  

Remember, many hands make light work... 

Did you know that you can receive a free drink 

at the Lodge for your birthday? Come down to 

the Lodge to celebrate your birthday. Present 

this coupon and have a free drink on us! 

(Coupon is good two days before your       

birthday, on your birthday, and two days after 

your birthday.) 

01 - Schipman, Bob 

       Searle, James 

02 - Bray, William A 

       Gustin, Chad 

05 - Travis, Brent 

       15513 

09 - Caudy, David W 

12 - Schrage, Scott 

13 - Montag, Harry 

       Nowak, Bill 

14 - Kratky, Brian 

15 - Jacobsen, Amy G 

16 - Roper, Thomas H 

18 - Allen, Wahadi A 

21 - White, Justin 

22 - Smith, Dennis K 

 

24 - Biggs, William J 

       Durst, Wesley N 

25 - Sadler, Kevin 

26 - Krupicka, Ken 

27 - Klein, Larry J 

       Todd, Richard R 

28 - Ehlers, Angela 

29 - Dondlinger, Walter D 
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Did you see something missing? Was there something 

that the Lodge has coming up that you want to          

announce? Did you have an advertisement that you 

wanted to add? Do you have pictures from a recent 

Lodge activity? Have suggestions or updates to share? 

Please! Contact the Editors at: Eog.lodge80@gmail.com 

with any tidbits you would like to see included in your 

Elk-O-Gram. 

Remember, if it’s important, let us know! You might 

have been the only one to remind us... 

You should have received your dues statement for the 2017-
2018 Lodge Year, and the payment should have been returned 
prior to April 1st.  Your continued support to the Lodge and the 
community that it supports is very much appreciated.    

Of note: The statements were sent to the address that we have 
on record for you.  If your phone number has changed, or any 
other personal information that we should know about has 
changed, please note those changes when returning your pay-
ment.  Thanks!  

Please, if you have any questions or comments of how I can 
better serve you, please contact me. My phone number is 402-
570-2555 and my email is: lodge80secy@yahoo.com. See you 
all around the lodge. 

Accident: Gerald Miles PER 
Activities: Stephen Wirth PER 
Americanism: Mary Brooks PER 
Auditing: VACANT 
Benevolence: Richard Todd PER/PDD 
By-Laws Changes: Chuck Meisinger PER/PSP 
Christmas: Larry Schwindt PER, Larry Bratt PER 
Community Activities: Mary Brooks PER 
Drug Awareness: Harry Montag 
Eagle Scouts: Randy King 
Elks Memorial Day: Larry Schwindt PER 
ENF: Larry Bratt PER 
Flag Day: Larry Bratt PER 
Fraternal: Gerald Miles PER 
Gold Award: Stephen Wirth PER 

Gov. Relations: Richard Todd PER/PDD 
Hide Program: Larry Jurgens 
Hoop Shoot: Gerald Miles PER 
Investigation: Larry Bratt ER 
Membership: Larry Schwindt PER 
Midget Football: Scott Schrage 
PER Association: Gerald Miles PER 
Public Relations: Stephen Wirth PER 
Ritual: Stephen Wirth PER 
Scholarship: Laurie Montag ER 
Soccer Shoot: Doug Rienks PER 
Standing Relief: Mary Brooks PER 
State Major Projects: Larry Schwindt PER 
Veterans: Wade Graft 
Youth Activities: Laurie Montag ER 

Secretary’s Corner 
Elk-O-Gram Editor’s Note 

Articles Due: April 20 

Deadline is ALWAYS midnight of the Thursday after last 

meeting of the month! 

Articles can be sent to Maureen Sadler at: 

eog.lodge80@gmail.com 

All past issues, lodge information, and more can be seen at: 

www.elks80.org 

Created and managed by Webmaster Larry Klein 

Happy April Birthdays! 
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On Wednesday evening, March 15, 2017, Scott Schrage, Chairman of the 
Trustees, brought in two new members. Both Jerrod Gray and Justin White are 
coaches associated with the Elks Midget Football program. It is easy to see 
that these two well-groomed individuals want to be like Scott.  

Congratulations and thank you for becoming members of the greatest fraternal 
order in the country.  

Pictured, L to R: Jerrod Gray, Justin White and sponsor, Scott Schrage.  

Lincoln’s Newest Members 
Pictured is Eagle Scout Committee chairman Randy King  alongside Waverly 
Troop 76’s newest Eagle Scout, Christian Z. Snyder. Christian’s Eagle project was 
to rebuild the stadium seating at the Camp Creek Threshers grounds in Waverly. 

A New Eagle Scout 

It has been an exciting time around Lincoln Lodge No. 80 for ENF. Those just getting started with giving to ENF and a couple major milestones were reached by the follow-
ing members. Esteemed Lecturing Knight Harry Montag was recognized for donating 2 years consecutively and Tiler Larry Jurgens, was recognized as a Sustaining Mem-
ber for contributing $250 or more. Now for the heavy hitters. Past Inner Guard (PIG) Bob Sindlar was honored as a Permanent Benefactor, reaching $2000+ and was 
presented with a signed certificate from Grand Lodge. Lifetime member of 54 years, James Gray, was presented the Bronze Circle of Giving for reaching the $5,000+ level. 
Mr. Gray’s plaque was inscribed with the following: “The Elks National Foundation presents this plaque to James M. Gray a member of the Bronze Circle of Giving in ap-
preciation of generous cumulative donations totaling $5,000 or more toward the philanthropic projects funded by the Elks National Foundation, dated January 12th, 2017.” 

Esquire and PER Larry Bratt is our local lodge and state ENF Chairman. He reported at our most recent lodge meeting, that Lincoln has well surpassed our Grand Exalted 
Ruler’s goal of $4.65 per member. As of March 1st, we are at $18.80 per member. Congratulations to all the givers who keep the Elks National Foundation strong and as a 
major contributor to our Youth and Veteran projects throughout the order. 

Elks National Foundation News  
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Saturday night was the place to be at Lincoln Lodge No. 80. PER John ‘O’Aman once again work his ‘over 
the rainbow’ magic and fed the masses. The Pot of Gold sponsored dinner consisted of Corned Beef 
(O’plenty) with cooked potatoes, carrots, cabbage, rye bread and for dessert, ice cream with various li-
queur toppings. In addition, many raffle prizes, consisting of a theme of Irish and Green, were given out to 
many LUCKY ticket winners. i.e. Lbs. of corned beef, pies, cakes, sodas, Irish beers/liquors, popcorn, 
jerky, green apples, free dinners, and dollars of various denominations. Many great volunteers included 
Harry and Laurie Montag, Kim and Pat Wiseman, Larry Bratt, Larry Schwindt, Jason Jirsa and his friend 
Brie, Brad Norton, and Stephen Wirth. Also, a big thanks to Charles Aman for decorating the room so fes-
tively and helping in the kitchen with his dad.  

Tip-of-the-Hat goes to Boy Scout Troop 159/Cub Scout Pack 59 for kitchen cleanup.  

Pictured below are scouts Chris McGahan, Nick 
McGahan, Brayden Huenink, and Mark Huenink from 
Saint Andrews Methodist Church. 

Reminder – Saint Patrick’s Dinner will be on Saturday, 
March 17th, 2018.  

“What a Feast”  
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On Saturday, January 28th at 3 p.m. Wauneta Peterson was installed as the new President for Lincoln DOES Drove No. 4 for the current 
year, 2017. Mary Ann Klinger from Omaha DOES Drove No. 1 was the installing President for this well attended public ceremony. Outgoing 
President of the Does, Vicki Logan, thanked her officers for the past year and encouraged all DOES and Elks to support the newly installed 
officers for the upcoming year. Dignitaries present were Anne Pluta, Protem Senior Counselor, Diane Eischen, Protem Flag and Audra 
Kramer, Installing Chaplain, all from Omaha DOES Drove No. 1. Additional dignitaries included Larry Bratt, Grand Exalted Ruler District 
Deputy Nebraska East, Nebraska Elks State dignitaries present were 3rd Vice President Larry Schwindt, 2nd Vice President Brad Norton, 
local lodge dignitaries present were Exalted Ruler Mary Brooks and Esteemed Leading Knight Laurie Montag. Special introductions were 
made to family and friends in attendance. Nephew, Leo-
nard presented Wauneta with her gavel of authority to 
make it official. Note: Wauneta is a 48 year member of 
DOES Drove No. 4 and is currently Lincoln Elks Lodge 
No. 80’s Treasurer. Congratulations Wauneta and may 
your year be a success.  

Pictured L to R; Officers and Installers: Attendant Kay White, Flag Bearer 
Chelsea Schrage, Secretary Jody Schrage, Audra Kramer, Diane Eischen, 
Mary Ann Klinger, Chaplain Vicki Logan, President Wauneta Peterson, 
Anne Pluta, Installing Conductor Diane Zabokrtsky, Junior Counselor Mar-
garet Allington, Treasurer Janet Schmutte and 1st Counselor Jerri Simms. 

Benevolent and Patriotic Order of DOES  
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Hobart’s Hedge Fund 

Master Chef 

$1000+ 

Wait Staff 

$1-$49 
Vi Berst 

Martin Massengale 
Wes Durst 

Neil Stuthmann 
Troy Pedersen 
James Gray 
Ed Muggy 

Cheree Buesing 
Larry Schwindt 
Scott Schrage 
Carrie Fiedler 

Bottle Washer 

$50-$99 
Anonymous 

Larry & Vicki Jurgens 

 

Dessert Disher 

$100-$249 
Don & Karla Norris 
Angel Medina 
Milt Schmidt 

Harry & Laurie Montag 
Albert Francke 
John Aman 
Mary Brooks 
Larry Klein 

Terry Edwards 
Wauneta Peterson 
Fred & Connie Gustin 

Cake Decorator 

$500-$749 

Sous Chef 

$750-$999 
Randy King 

Salad Shredder 

$250-$499 
Does Drove No. 4 

Mitch & Susan Becker 
Larry Bratt 

Bob & Suzanne Clinkenbeard 
Bob Sindlar 

ElksElksElksElks 

RandomRandomRandomRandom 

Sighting!Sighting!Sighting!Sighting! 



Visit www.elks.org/enf to see how you 
can make a difference. 

 

Online Donations: You can now   
support the ENF at any time of day 

from the convenience of your own 

home. To make your gift, go to 

www.elks.org/donate. 

Lodge 80 GOAL: $4.65. As of 3/5/17: $18.80 

Don’t forget to look for the member number in this issue. If you find yours, call the Lodge for your prize! 

SUN MON TUE WED THU FRI SAT 

      1  

Installation 3p 

2  

Ritual Practice 
12p 

3 4  

Scout Meeting 
5 6 7 8  

Fish Fry Dinner 
5.30p 

9  

Ritual Practice 
12p 

10 11  
Burger Nite 5.30p  
American Legion 

12  

Room Rented 

13 14 15 

16  

Ritual Practice 
12p 

17  

DOES Meeting 
18  

American Legion 

19  

Lodge Meeting 
7p 

20  

American Legion 
21  22  

Tacos ‘n Talent 
Dinner 5.30p 

23/30 

Nebraska State 
Elks Conference 

24 25 26 27 28  

Nebraska State 
Elks Conference 

29  

Nebraska State 
Elks Conference 

April 2017 




